Dear Editor,

Thank you for the good news about our manuscript, which was revised again to fix the rest of
typing mistakes and to fit the text to the rules of the HESS.

The minor text correction was applied for the manuscript structure (the method and data section)
and sentences (to exclude the typing mistakes), two more references were also added to the list of
references (Madsen et al., 2013 and Pugachev et al., 1974) and the figures (2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8) were
corrected.

with the best regards
Authors



